July 5, 2014

Mr. Michael Cutler Chairman of the Board Premier Homecare 6123 Montrose Road Rockville, MD 20852

Dear Mr. Cutler,

My mother, Kate L. Loewe, recently passed away at the age of 104. As her final minutes arrived at midnight, I sat nearby with Cindy Libby-Green, discussing mother's life and the extraordinary relationship that had over 2 ½ years formed between Cindy, Premier Homecare, and our family. It is out of that phenomenon that I asked for your name, so that I might express our unending gratitude.

The range of services provided by Premier Homecare were professionally given, as we hoped would occur. However, the loving personal attention given my mother was greatly unexpected, while immediacy of action for every need, devotion to mother's changing emotional landscape, and regular consultations given me so as to offer me input for turns in the road of care, gave my mother vast comfort and freedom from fear during her last years.

The gifts I have described arose out of the heart and spirit of Cindy Libby-Green. And the kindness in acts of her staff came forth, I believe, in Cindy's ability to liberate, by example, the best of what is in these people. More than once I spoke to Cindy of interceding with the Pope on behalf of her candidacy for sainthood.

This comes to you not just as a recitation of our indebtedness to Cindy and Premier Homecare, which she manages so well. As one very familiar with board service, I also want to thank you for making these things happen.

